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THE IRISH CENTRE
52 Camden Square, London, NW1 9XB

12th July, 1972
To the Council of Irish County Associations

Dear County Associations,

Please accept this public “Thank you” from the Irish Centre
Chaplains, Administrative and Club Committees, Members and
Staff, for the annual Summer Fayre you staged once again in aid
of the Centre on Saturday 1st July, here in the Centre.

Despite having to compete with numerous Fetes in the vicinity
there was a steady flow of visitors throughout the day, including
our own Mayor of Camden, Councillor Brian Duggan, who per-
formed the opening ceremony.

The grand total realised was £237 . 91p. to date, and we are very
delighted with this fine result.

Special thanks and appreciation is due to those who took an
active part and who contributed in a direct way to this venture.

God bless you all.
Yours sincerely,

PATRICK MEE, O.M.L
Director.

William F. Leane & Sons Ltd.

SCAFFOLDING AND PLANT HIRE CONTRACTORS

7 WILLESDEN LANE KILBURN LONDON, N.W.6
Telephone 01-624 7744/5




Theresa McPonald

(THE IRISH BOUTIQUE)
*

Stockists of Fine Irish Knitwear and Handicrafts
Waterford Glass - Crochet — Aran Knitwear - Celtic
Jewellery - Handcrafts - Copper and Bronze - Pottery

Children’s Wear
Connemara Marble Character Dolls

Irish Traditional and Pop Records
Mail Order Specialists
Please come and look around No obligation to buy
*
240a KILBURN HIGH ROAD

LONDON, N.W.6
Telephone: 01-328 4630

Special Discounts to Associations

P. Carney & Co., Ltd.

BUILDERS AND DECORATORS
also Paints, Wallpapers and all Decorating Materials supplied

70 HARROW ROAD, WEMBLEY, Middlesex
Telephone: 01-902 5383
P. Carney (Mayo Association)

Looking for Staff?
Save Time and Trouble!

Phore Shamrock Agency

01-272 7878




THE MAYO ASSOCIATION IN LONDON

Chairman: Secretary:
L. O'HARA, H. LYONS,
10 Elthorne Road, 78 Chanctonbury Way,
London, N.19 London, N.12

Tel. 01-272 5172 Tel. 01-446 1896

President: Dr. KEVIN McDONNELL, K.S.G., B.Sc., Con., Ph.D.

The Annual General Meeting of the Mayo Association in London
was held recently in the Irish Centre. A good attendance by mem-
bers was an encouraging sign for the coming year.

Opening the meeting, the Chairman welcomed those present.
He hoped they would have a useful and constructive A.G.M.
Decisions taken at the meeting would have an important bearing
on the affairs of the Association during 1972-73.

The Secretary, Mr. Hubert Lyons, gave a very detailed report
on the activities of the Association during the year. Generally
speaking the year was a successful one. Socially, the programme
was the busiest for many years. Most functions organised by the
Association were well attended. The dances were all most enjoy-
able. “In fact”, said Hubert, “we are setting a very high standard,
let’s hope we can keep it up”. He paid a special tribute to the
Mayo Associations in Leeds and Birmingham. Those Associations
have made tremendous progress in a short time and links between
London and the two northern cities were very close.

Treasurer’s Report. Mick O’Donnell gave his usual efficient
and well prepared report on the Association’s finances.

The Balance Sheet showed the Association in a healthy state.
However, like all treasurers, Mick was not really happy! He
expressed the hope that in the coming year 1972-73, all members
would make an effort to support the various fund raising efforts
of the Committee.

The Registrar, Mrs. Susan Cutts, gave details of membership.
While there were quite a number of new members enrolled during
the past year, Susan told the meeting that a lot of old members
had failed to renew their subscriptions. She requested the Chair-
man to give a reminder to those lapsed members when sending
out the next newsletter. Susan stressed the point that membership
was still very good, though she had hoped for better as a result of a
campaign at several dances.

Chairman’s Address. In a review of the year’s activities, the
Chairman, Luke O’Hara, outlined the various functions organised
by the Committee during the year. The summer outing to Margate
was a great social success despite the weather. Those who travelled
enjoyed a happy day by the sea: the hope was expressed that the
weather would be more kind on 9th July.

Continued on page 6



SURVIVAL
by Michael Hannon

Man, you have reached for the stars

Urged on, by some compelling force within
Is it a quest for survival?

Maybe it is, but then

If you should reach Jupiter, or Mars,

This you know full well

That death will pursue you there,

Still face to face with the same alternative —
A Heaven or a Hell

Man, you have felt the pang of your

Space teething pains

Your efforts are but a Babe’s first faltering stride
Conqueror of space you can be

Within the limits to which the Creator

Of space and time decree.

Man, don’t revel in your glories, so finite,
For far beyond the realms of timeless Galaxies,
There is another shore

You will not reach it by Vostoc or Apollo
One way only, through death’s door

And man, though you return to parent clay
Remember, two thousand years ago —

A man spoke thus —

I am the way.

MAYO ASSOCIATION — Continued from page 5

The Association’s Annual Dinner Dance was, as usual, one of
the highlights of the year. At this point, the Chairman expressed
disappointment that more of the members and friends, who were
regular patrons of this annual function, did not support the various
other socials, etc., organised by the Committee during the year.
Those events, while lacking the glamour of the Dinner Dance, were
nevertheless very important in raising funds.

From functions such as these comes the money to enable the
Assoma‘uon‘ to donate funds when and where they are required.
The Committee were always receiving distress appeals from various
sources and for very worthy causes.

Sometimes these appeals for aid were made by people who
criticise the Association for not being more generous. This critic-
1sm is acceptable only when made by those who work for the success
of the Mayo Association and, Thank God, there are quite a few
who do such a job.

Continued on page 8



You know where you are with the Winfield name
You're at Woolworth

And you’'re looking at some attractive new You can be sure of that, because
Things to buy. They’re part of the special Woolworth have chosen Winfield
selection of items that carry the to be their own brand name.
name ‘Winfield'. A name that stands And Woolworth want only the
for quality and value - guaranteed. best for themselves and for you.

Winfield means something special at Woolworth



OUR QUIZ

JUNIORS

Which film star is nicknamed ‘“The D‘uke”?

How many sides on a 59p. piece?
Harris, Lewis, Donegal and Banockburn are all types of what?

In fiction who rode Rosinante?
In the human body what is another name for the Scapula?
What is measured in phons and decibels?
The migration of which rodents ends in suicide for hundreds
of thousands of them?
Why is Mary Arden’s name remembered?
What is indigo?
Who composed ““Prince Igor’?
VETERANS

The price of what is given in pence and not in pounds and
pence?

By what name was William Bonney better known?

In which country would you be if the national flag was red
with a white crescent and star?

Where are the following bells (a) Great Tom, (b) Great Peter,
(¢) Great Paul?

Who rode through the gloom and the light when “the fate of
a nation was riding that night”?

In Heraldry when do heralds blow trumpets?
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Answers on page 29

MAYO ASSOCIATION — Continued from page 6

Continuing, the Chairman thanked all who had helped the
Association in so many ways during the year. He had a special
word of thanks for the various newspapers who always co-operate
so well, especially the Western People, Mayo News, Connacht
Telegraph, Cork Examiner and Irish Post. Referring to the Irish
Centre, he paid a warm tribute to the priests in charge. To Fr.
Mee, Fr. Sheridan and Fr. McCabe must go the grateful thanks
of the Association. The Centre had become a home from home
for the Mayo Association and, indeed, for all County Associations.

The Irish Centre staff also received a pat on the back. The
Chairman said how well they worked and co-operated with the
Association at all times. He assured the Centre of the continued
support of the Mayo Association.

He also paid a warm tribute to Mrs. Margaret Gaughan and the
Mayo Girl Pipers.

In conclusion, the Chairman thanked all the officers and members
of the Committee for the loyal support they gave him during the

year.
Continued on page 23



Rapid expansion creates more
well-paid jobs with

Securicor
Select yours from the list below

Internal Night <%

AR
Security Officers® e«

\'\\"
Aged between 28-60, Min. Ht. 5 ft. 6 ins.

Night Patrol Officers

Aged between 25-50, Min. Ht. 5 ft. 6 ins.

Mobile Guards for
Armoured Vehicles

Age 24-45, Min. Ht. 5 ft. 8 ins.

These full time positions offer good pay and excellent
prospects, pension, life insurance and sick pay
schemes, paid holidays, free training, free uniform.

We also have part-time vacancies for physically fit
men who are in full time employment doing shift work
which leaves them free to accept duties as needed.

For further details regarding any of these positions
please apply in the first instance to:

Securicor Ltd., 40 Wilton Rd., Victoria, London S.W.1.
Tel. 834 5411.

SECURICOR

MAKE SECURITY YOUR BUSINESS
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THE GALWAY ASSOCIATION
OF LONDON

Patrons:
The Archbishop of Tuam,

The Bishop of Galway,
The Mayor of Galway

A Cairdi,

I take this opportunity to inform you that I, Bob Daly, have
been appointed Secretary to The Galway Association of London,
and, with that in mind, would request that all correspondence for
the Association be forwarded to me at: Flat I o. 3, 4 Carminia
Road, London SW17 8AW, Telephone 01-675 ( 556.

It gives me pleasure to announce that a young man in our
Association, Mr. John Brooks, of 7 Willi:ms Close, Crescent
Road, London N.8, Tel. 01-348 4044, has tecn granted a licence
to teach Irish Dancing. John, together with his brother Michael
and sister Julie, recently gained World honou.s with the Kavanagh
Academy of Dancing, London. John has now opened a School
of Dancing in the Tollington Park area of London and he tells me
that maroon and white are his School colours. We would respect-
fully remind members with a young family who may aspire to sce
their children excel in this form of our ancient culture to give a
thought to this young man who, in his own right, is an expert
among World champions and who would pass on this expertise in
the making of future champions.

The Association has presented a Cup to the organisers of The
Fleadh Ceol held at The Irish Centre on Saturday, 15th July.
Youngsters from all over England between the ages of eleven and
eighteen have competed for the many trophies donated by individ-
uals and Associations. The Council of Irish Counties donated
a rather lovely trophy of Celtic design on behalf of the County
Associations.

The Annual Reunion Dinner and Dance is being held at The
Gresham Ballroom, Holloway Road, London, N.19 (near Archway
underground station) on Thursday, S5th October, next. This
function, which opens the Social scene among Associations has, in
the past, proved a most enjoyable evening of gaiety and good fellow-
ship. Tickets at £3 may be obtained from me at the above address.
Cash with order, please. Tickets by return post. We expect to
accommodate over 400 patrons. A reporter from The Connacht
Tribune will be among Press representatives.

Our Christmas Dinner is being held at The Irish Centre, Camden
Town, on Saturday, 25th November, next. Accommodation is
limited to 180 patrons. Details later.

10
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WHELAN

Specialists in
FORMWORK
STEEL FIXING AND GROUNDWORK

J. P. WHELAN & SONS
(CONSTRUCTION) LTD.

CLARE HOUSE, PAMPISFORD ROAD
PURLEY, SURREY CR2 2NE

Telephone 668-5264

WHITE CITY STADIUM

THE SHOW PLACE OF GREYHOUND RACING

*
DURING SEPTEMBER AND OCTOBER
THREE MEETINGS PER WEEK
Tuesday, Thursday and Saturday. Ist Race 7.45 p.m.
*

SPECIAL RATES FOR
RESTAURANT PARTY BOOKINGS
TELEPHONE: 01 743 5544

WHITE CITY STADIUM
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CLARE ASSOCIATION IN LONDON

Patron: Most Rev. Dr. Michael Harty, Bishop of Killaloe
Chairman: Treasurer: Secretary:

Mr. S. Igoe, Mr. J. Long, Mrs. M. Moroney
8 Elgin Avenue, 18 Grafton Crescent, 100 Sandymount Ave.
Kenton, Middx. . London, N.W.1 Stanmore, Middx.
Tel. 01-907 2177 Tel. 01-485 9553 Tel. 01-954 3400

In the last issue of this Journal I mentioned that we would be
taking a little rest during the months of July and August but there
seems to be no rest for the wicked or the weary. Our members
have been busy with the youngsters from Northern Ireland; 117 of
them, Catholic and Protestant, were here with us in London for
two weeks’ holiday and it was a great pleasure to have them. They
were high spirited and well behaved children and, when one con-
siders the strain that they are living under for the past three years,
it is indeed remarkable they settled down here so easily.

The party we arranged at The Irish Centre for them was, I think,
the best children’s party that I ever attended and on behalf of the
Association I wish to thank all the willing helpers and the people
who brought food, sweets, apples and oranges and other things, to
make it a happy occasion for the children.

A special “thank you” to the people who opened their doors to
the children and made them welcome at a moment’s notice. This
particularly applies to the people from other Counties and also
many English families who were very generous to the children in
giving them clothes, etc.

On the night of their departure from Euston many of the children
cried and did not really want to go back. It was noticeable that
many of the people who were looking after the children were also
shedding tears. It is something that we shall remember for a long
time and, please God, for the children’s sake and also for all con-
cerned, we shall have peace in Northern Ireland very soon.

Our darlin’ girl from London has been selected and is holidaying
in Ireland. She is Miss B. Talty from Miltown Malbay and we
wish her every success in the final. which will take place at the
Spanish Point Festival. Our judges who came to the Gresham
did a very good job and it seemed to be a very popular selection
as far as one can judge from the way the large crowd at ‘2 Gresham
received the announcement.

On behalf of the Association I wish to thank the judges for giving
us their valuable time and for doing the job so well.

Our next function will be a Bacon and Cabbage at The Irish
Centre on 23rd September. Please make a note of this as there
will be no further notification.

Having just got over the charter flight for the Summer Holidays,
I am pleased to give you the details of our weekend outing in Oct-
ober. This will take place on 21st October, leaving London Airport
at 9.0 a.m. to Shannon. A coach tour to Limerick City for sight-
seeing and shopping, and then a tour of the Clare Beauty Spots.

13 Continued on page 29



327 KINGS STREET-HAMMERSMITH-LONDON W.6. Telephone 01.748.0910

NEW CARS

COMPETITIVE RATES

FULL COMPREHENSIVE INSURANCE
DAILY or WEEKLY RENTAL

A.A. COVERED
TELEPHONE @ 01-748-0910

TEAM CARS

. On Ist July, 1972, a new self-drive car rental company commenced operating
in Hammersmith. Based at Esso’s Standish Service Station at 327 King Street,
W.6., the new company claims to offer a new dimension in service in what is
already a highly developed service industry.
. Man behind Team Cars is Wexford born Paddy Longhnene who is well known
in the car rental business. Before setting out on his own he was a Director
of Swan Self Drive Ltd., and previous to that an executive of the Hertz Rent-a-
Car organisation.
. The concept of Team Cars is that of every member of the staff being involved
in provnd_mg, the very best in customer service. A new fleet of Ford Escort
and Cortina’s, together with Morris Marina’s, have been purchased with the
family man in mind and already plans are laid to expand the fleet to include a
range of executive cars.

Team Cars’ exciting new logo was created by designer Graham Grace.

14



THE WATERFORD ASSOCIATION
LONDON

Patron: The Most Rev. Dr. Michael Russell, D.D.,
Bishop of Waterford and Lismore

President: Right Rev. Mons. C. J. HENDERSON, V.G.P.P.
Chairman:
Mr. J. FRENCH, 64 Victoria Road, London, N.9. Tel. 807 2114
Vice-Chairman and Assistant Treasurer: Mr. P. MOLONEY,
70 Olive Road, Cricklewood, N.W.2. Tel. 450 7027 :
Treasurer:
Mr. P. STAFFORD, 53 Caithness House, Burton Street,
London, N.1. Tel. 837 8770
Hon. Secretary:
Mr. M. DONOVAN, 59 Park Rd., Hendon, NW4 Tel. 202 6357
Assistant qecretary Mr. H. DA

Photo. taken by Jim Regan at the Cricklewood (from left): Mr. W. Smyth, i

Mr. M. Donovan, Mr. B. Downing, Mr. J. French, Mr. P. Moloney

At our last Committee meeting votes of sympathy were passed
to the following:

Mr. Derick Young on the death of his stepmother, Mrs. Young
R.I.P.

To Mr. and Mrs. Paddy Galvin on the death of Mrs. Galvin’s
brother, namely, Mr. Patrick Murphy. R.LP.

To Rev. W. Meehan and the Connolly family on the tragic death
of young Breda Connolly. R.L.P.

Dance at Wembley Town Hall

Our dance at Wembley Town Hall on Friday night, 7th J uly, was
one of the most enjoyable functions to date, according to all I spoke
to during and after the dance which was quite a few people. Music
was supplied by the Johnny McCauley Trio and was, as usual,
enjoyed by all so much so that, when the dance was over, there
was a tremendous queue for Johnny’s latest L.P. It was difficult
to get the autograph hunters out of the hall. One would have
thought it was Johnny Cash himself.

We would like to take this opportunity to thank the members
of the Social Committee for putting so much effort into the selling
of tickets and a special word of thanks to J. McCauley for going
all out to make this dance a success. The profits from this dance

15 Continued on page 28



COURAGE

P. MULKERRINS LIMITED

DEMOLITION & EXCAVATION

28 Caxton Way, Holywell Industrial Estate, Watford
Telephone: Watford 26050 and 24960

Ladbrooke Service Station

673 HARROW ROAD, KENSAL GREEN,
LONDON, N.W.10
Telephone 01-969 4448

WHERE YOU GET THE BEST SERVICE PLUS
PERSONAL ATTENTION
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THE LIMERICK ASSOCIATION IN LONDON

Patrons:
MOST REV. DR. MURPHY (Bishop of Limerick)
HIS WORSHIP THE MAYOR OF LIMERICK
CHAIRMAN LIMERICK COUNTY COUNCIL

President: J. KEANE, The Marlborough, Abbey Road, N.W.8

Hon. Secretary:
Mrs. S. O’SULLIVAN
63 Rutland Park Mansions
Willesden, N.W.2
Tel.: 01-459 8244

Chairman:

C. MACKEY SIGNED

72 Bloomfield Avenue
N.13

Tel.: 01-886 3372

THE TREATY ofF LIMERICK

Dear Members,

I am very pleased to report that our April Social held at The
Cavendish Rooms, N.W.10, proved to be a great success. As you
know, the proceeds of this dance were donated to the Northern
Ireland Relief Fund and I would like to say a special word of thanks
to Michael and Joan Cosgrove who did an excellent job of selling
so many tickets.

Our Reception in honour of the Senior Limerick Hurling Team
and the Derry Footballers on Whit Saturday in the Acton Town
Hall also proved to be an enormous success, despite the fact that
our own team lost that day in Wembley! However, this did not
dampen the high spirits of our guests and the evening’s entertain-
ment was very much enjoyed by all.

After an excellent dinner, our M.C. — Mr. Joe Bulfin — opened
the evening’s speeches by welcoming both teams. The highlight
of the evening was the presentation of a trophy by our Chairman,
Con Mackey, to the Derry Team — on behalf of the Association —
as a gesture of friendship and to cement relations between our two
counties.

Among our distinguished guests was Mr. Tom O’Donnell, Irish
Shadow Minister for Transport and Power, who told the large
gathering:

“I want to give a categorical assurance that emigrant travel will be
a top priority in future Bord Failte marketing policy in Britain™.

Mr. O’Donnell also referred to the numerous complaints he had
received over the failure of the Irish Government to take the neces-
sary steps to ensure that Radio Eireann programmes could be
received in Britain, and continued:

“For a country with a huge emigrant population Ireland should
have a short wave station, and I now publicly call on the Govern-
ment and the Minister for Posts and Telegraphs to take whatever

Continued on page 30
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TOM RONAN OF THE KILKENNY ASSOCIATION
is pleased to be associated with the
IRISH COUNTIES JOURNAL

T. A. RONAN AND CO.

CIVIL ENGINEERING and ELECTRICAL
CONTRACTORS

Contractors to H.M. Government

Cable installations and electric lighting contracts for Factories,
Power Stations, Oil Refineries, Motorways, etc.

Contracts undertaken throughout Britain and Ireland

271 UXBRIDGE ROAD, LONDON, W.I2
Telephone: 01-749 3051 and 2878

FERRY WORKS
PLANT HIRE LTD.

for all contractors’ plant

and lorry mounted crane
HIRE

Ferry Works Plant Hire Ltd.

CENTRAL WAY, FAGGS ROAD, FELTHAM, MIDDX.
01-890 1331
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KILKENNY ASSOCIATION, LONDON

President:
Mr. OWEN O’NEIL, 77 Holloway Road, London, N.7
Chairman:
Mr. T. DACK, 4 Streatley Flats, Hampstead, London, N.-W.3
Tel. 01-435 2504
Secretary:

Mrs. E. STELLITANO, 61 Holmbury Grove, Forest Dale,
Addington, Surrey. Tel. 01-651 1452
Treasurer:

Mr. D. FITZGERALD, The Bungalow, Whittington Court,
Aylmer Road, London N.2. Tel. 01-340 0987

Our esteemed member Mr. Tom Ronan presented a trophy to the
winners of the national half set competition at the Kilkenny Beer
Festival which took place recently in our home town. The winners
were the Clashmore Set Group from Waterford. This very talented
group led by David Toley of Clashmore received a tremendous
ovation from the huge attendance. Second was the Michael
Cooney Group from Tittleton, Co. Tipperary. Third the Fair
Green Group led by Mrs. O’Connor, Enniscorthy, Co. Wexford,
and fourth, The Commons Basket Set, Thurles, led by John Pollard.

The adjudicator, Mr. Murt Curran, the well-known step dancer,
tutor and judge, described the standard as very high.

The championship was sponsored by our esteemed member,
Tom Ronan and the “Kilkenny People”, and organised by the
Kilkenny branch of the Combhaltas Ceoltoiri Eireann. It was an
enormous success and as ‘“The Kilkenny People” put it, one of the
major highlights of the Beer Festival.

We were lucky in obtaining the Irish Centre for a dance on
27th May. The dance was very well supported and all our friends
had a very enjoyable night. It was not possible to arrange a dinner
on that night as time was too short to make the arrangements
necessary to ensure a successful evening.

We promoted a Benefit Dance at the Gresham Ballroom on
Sunday, 25th June. This dance was run to raise funds as a token
of appreciation for a very well-known and well beloved Kilkenny-
man who, on several occasions, proved a sincere friend. R.LP.

Our Quiz team was in competition with our friends from the
Meath Association at The Irish Centre on Thursday, 6th July.
We had to concede victory to a fine Meath team who scored 66
points to our 64 points. The Kilkenny team was Tom Dack
(captain), Mrs. Betty Stellitano, John Walsh, Dick Fitzgerald
and Seamus O’Carroll. We wish to extend our thanks to the
quizmaster, Michael Waters, for what was, in our opinion, a very
arduous job well done. We wish Meath further success in future
rounds.

May we offer belated congratulations to our Chairman, Tom
Dack, on winning the Individual Quiz Cup for 1971.

When the Kilkenny Association was re-formediin 1967 we ran two
very successful Annual Dinner Dances. Unfortunately, due to

i Continued on page 22



PAT and KAY FITZSIMONS
welcome all of you to

THE

COLLEGE PARK TAVERN

873 HARROW ROAD, LONDON, N.W.I0

WEEKEND ENTERTAINMENT SNACKS AT THE BAR
AND THE BEER IS

DOUBLE DIAMOND

London Go-operative Society

At Your Service

STORES AND SUPERMARKETS
THROUGHOUT LONDON

ALL ASSOCIATIONS WELCOME

The AI‘ChdIG;ke Charles

I, RODNEY ROAD, LONDON, S.E.I7
Telephone: 01-703 3661

*
Music every Thursday, Friday, Saturday and Sunday
Hot and Cold Snacks always available

Good Quality Fresh Meat

always available from your friendly local butcher

GILLINGS

54 SALUSBURY ROAD, N.W.G
19 PEEL PRECINCT, N.W.6
328F KILBURN HIGH ROAD, N.W.6
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CAVAN ASSOCIATION IN LONDON

President: Mr. James Conway
Chairman: Mr. James Sankey
Hon. Treasurer: Mr. M. J. Brunton, 82 Graeme Rd., Enfield, Middx. Tel. 01-363 5585
Press Officer: Mr. D. Maguire, 174 Amhurst Road, Hackney, London, E.8
Hon, Secretary: Mr. B. F. Mullen, 8 Dorville Crescent, Ravenscourt Park,
London, W.6 OHJ. Tel. 01-748 3480

Photo by courtesy of The Camden Journal. Taken at the Cavan
Association Stall on the occasion of the Annual Summer Fayre
organised by The Council of Irish County Associations on behalf
of The Irish Centre. Our photo. shows a young child looking
enviously at the doll which people were asked to name. Also in
the picture is Marian O’Brien, niece of John O’Brien. Marian was
on holiday from Cootehill, Co. Cavan, and came along to help.

The Committee are very grateful to all members who contributed
so generously to the Cavan Tombola Stall. It was a very great
success.

As the holiday season has overtaken us and our next social event
will not be until September, we give just a brief reminder to our
members of two Autumn events:

Our ANNUAL REUNION DANCE will take place on Sunday,
17th September, at the Gresham Ballroom, the supporting Band
will be the well-known Breffi Band, The Crested Knights. Tickets
are now in circulation.

CHARITY WALK in aid of the Cootehill Special School for
Mentally Handicapped Children Appeal Fund will take place on
Sunday, 8th October. Sponsor cards are now available. Please
support this wonderful Cause, either by being a sponsor or a walker.
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MANOR HOUSE

316 GREEN LANES, LONDON, N.4
(Outside Manor House Tube Station)

Tel. 800-4678/3991 or 802-4941
Nightly Entertainment in the

Laramie Bar

Monday: The Fabulous Aristocrats

Tuesday: The Knoxville, with guest artist Tracy

Wednesday: The Fabulous Lee Lynch Sound (ex-Royal Showband)
Thursday: The Knoxville with guest artist Tracy

Friday: Mary Hogan and Pure Country

Saturday: By special request the return of The Lee Lynch Sound
Sunday Morning: The Aristcrats

Sunday Night: Mary Hogan and Pure Country

Nightly Entertainment in the
o
Rainbow Rooms

Every Wednesday, Thursday, Friday, Saturday and Sunday:
Pop Groups and Disco
Friday and Sunday licensed til 2 a.m.
Licensed Restaurant. Weddings, Conferences, Banquets
Parties catered for. Seating for 300

Your friendly hosts: Vincent and Bernie Daly

KILKENNY ASSOCIATION — Continued from page 19

outbreak of foot and mouth disease our second event was not
financially successful and the annual event was allowed to lapse
over the past few years. We believe that all our members would
like us to revive this function and we have arranged for our Third
Annual Dinner and Dance which will be held on 19th October
next at Barkers, Kensington. Dinner starts at 8.0 o’clock with
dancing until 1.0 am. Tickets are £3 each and are now in circul-
ation.

Our guest of honour will be our Patron, Most Rev. Dr. Birch,
D.D. Our beloved Bishop has always supported our functions
here in London and this year will be no exception.

_ The Committee feel sure that all our members and our friends
in other associations will support us on this occasion and ensure
a most successful and enjoyable night.

‘May we take this opportunity to wish all our members and
friends a very pleasant holiday and to those who have already
taken them — we hope you also had a very pleasant time.

In your prayers, please say one for peace with justice for all i
Northern Ireland. i deraat iy

BETTY STELLITANO
Hon. Secretary
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MAYO ASSOCIATION — Continued from page 8

The President of the Association, Fr. Desmond Quinn, spoke
of the good work done by the Committee and members of the
Association. He was proud and privileged to be President for
some years. He went on to point out that in accordance with the
Constitution he had now reached the end of his term of office. He
wished the Committee and the Association well and assured every-
one of his support and co-operation at all times. The popular
Ballina priest got loud applause as he finished his short address.

Election of Officers

Elected as President of the Mayo Association as successor to
Fr. Quinn was another popular and well known figure in the person
of Dr. Kevin McDonnell, K.S.G., B.Sc., Con.Ph.D. Dr. Mc-
Donnell is a lecturer in Queen Mary College, University of London.
He is the son of Bohola born Mr. Thomas McDonnell and nephew
of Mr. James McDonnell who resides in the old homestead in
Bohola.

Dr. McDonnell has always been a keen supporter of the Mayo
Association here in London. He is very proud of his Mayo heritage
and rarely misses an opportunity of meeting his fellow County
men and women. One of his closest friends is another famous
Mayo man, Mr. Pat Keegan, a former “Mayo Man of the Year”.

Re-elected as officers were: Chairman, Luke O’Hara (Bally-
castle); Secretary, Hubert Lyons (Ballyhaunis); Treasurer, Mick
O’Donnell (Louisburgh); Registrar, Susan Cutts (Westport);
Asst. Secretary, Mrs. Una Murphy (Foxford); P.R.O., Mrs. Mar-
garet Gaughan (Bangor Erris).

GALWAY ASSOCIATION — Continued from page 10

Monthly meetings of the Association are held on the fourth
Monday of each month at The Irish Centre, Camden Square,
London, at 8.30 p.m.

Mr. P. J. Fahey, photographer, of 40 Dalston Lane, E.8., who has,
for many years, captured in the magic of his lens scenes of merri-
ment among Galwegians has again agreed to cover the functions
mentioned above.

The Right Rev. Bishop Gerald Mahon, V.G., M.A., Titular
Bishop of Annaghdown and Auxiliary in Westminster has kindly
consented to attend our Annual Dinner. He looks forward to
meeting all Galwegians and friends.

The Committee of Management wishes all a happy and peaceful
holiday.

BOB DALY,
Secretary
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J. J. CURRAN LTD.

HIGHLANDS, CAMPTON, SHEFFORD
BEDS.
CIVIL ENGINEERING CONTRACTORS
TO HER MAIJESTY’'S GOVERNMENT
AND LOCAL AUTHORITIES

Jimmy Hughes [Plant Hire] Ltd.

CIVIL ENGINEERING CONTRACTORS
Specialising in
MOTORWAY DRAINAGE
Contracts undertaken throughout the Country
52 WESTBOURNE ROAD, LUTON
Tel. Luton 28910 or 51941

A. B. C.

Did you know there are several of our branches in
your area receiving two deliveries daily of
THE BEST OVEN FRESH BREAD AND ROLLS
also
QUALITY CAKES & PASTRIES

We wonder if you have tried our delicious
Doughnuts :: Wheaten Cuts : Sultana Cuts

not forgetting

DAILY “HAPPY SUNBLEST”
The Loaf that beats all others available in ALL our
branches

We shall be happy to see YOU at YOUR nearest branch
where you can be assured of our usual A.B.C. Service
with a Smile
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THE KERRY ASSOCIATION IN LONDON

Headquarters: St. Brendans, 4 Craven Park, London, N.W.10
Treasurer: Mr. E. Greaney, 9 Park Chase, Wembley, Middlesex. 01-903 2763
Chairman: Mr. M. O Connor, 121 Woodend Gardens, Northolt, Middlesex. 01-422 2286
Secretary: Mr. M. J. G Connor, 20 Clauson Avenue, Northolt, Middlesex. 01-422 6688

By the time you receive this newsletter, no doubt you will be on
holiday or have been on holiday. We hope that the weather and
conditions have been kind to you. For some of us the holiday in
Kerry this year takes a different turn with an extension of the
social activities being taken to Tralee where, on 19th August, we
are holding our First Reunion Dinner in conjunction with the
Associations in Dublin, Cork, Waterford, Clare and Limerick.
We will bring you details of the dinner and other activities regarding
the greater liaison between the various Kerry Associations in our
next issue of the Journal.

Our Raffle

By now you are no doubt aware that our Grand Raffle has been,
and for some the results have been very pleasant. I refer to the
lucky prizewinners, of course. To all who helped with the Draw
I would like to say a sincere thank you. As we were writing this
news item, the final figures were not available but it was generally
felt that the opportunity which the Draw offered to raise funds
had not been fully used. The support from some members was
really excellent, the support from people who were not from Kerry
but nevertheless felt the Association and its work deserved support
was really very pleasing. Finally I come to the crunch, to the mem-
bers whose support was not as had been expected. One would
have expected that it was well within the scope of many members to
do better than they did. No doubt they had reasonable excuses
for not coming up to expectation but I feel that as often happens
the work was left again to the few. Let us hope when we want
support for functions again we can expect an extra effort from all
and sundry.

Dance at Brent Town Hall, 8th September

On Friday, 8th September, we are holding a Dance at Brent Town
Hall, Forty Lane, Wembley, when we hope to have a full attendance.
We have secured the services of the Johnny McCauley Trio for the
occasion and dancing will be from 8.30 p.m. till 1.0 a.m. Licensed
Bar. Tickets are 50p. The night promises to be a very good one
and we are looking forward to a capacity attendance of 800 patrons.
Tickets can be had from the Hon. Treasurer, Mr. E. Greeney,
Tel. 903 2763.

Dinner Dance at the Tara Hotel

On 4th November we are hoping to have a Dinner and Dance
at the New Tara Hotel, the new Aer Lingus Hotel in Kensington.
Tickets will be in the region of £3.50p. We should like to hear
from you on this matter. The Hotel will be ready by the 1st Oct-

Continued on page 30
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THE SLIGO ASSOCIATION LONDON

Presidens: T. A. Beckett, Esq., 10 Summerhill Road, Tottenham, Londor, N.15. 01-800 1765
Chairman: O. Branley, Esq., 8 Edgar House, Blake Hall Road, E.11. 01-989 1686
Vice-Chairman: T. Rolston, Esq., 13 Southdown Crescent, S. Harrow. 01-864 2952

Vice-President: J. Conlon, Esq., 16 Westleigh Gardens, Edgware, Middlesex. 01-952 2565
Treasurer: B. Brett, Esq., 5 The Spinney, Barnes, S.W.13. 01-748 8407
Hon. Sccretary: Mrs. A. T. Bennett, 57 Park Rcad, Hendon, N.W.4. 01-202 6750
Asst. Hon. Secretary: Mrs. Q. Branley, 8 Edgar House, Blake Hall Road, E.11. 01-989 1686

This month a great number of our members are at home in Ireland
enjoying their annual leave. As a send-off a social evening was
arranged for the Goldhawk on Thursday, 13th July. It was com-
pletely free of charge and refreshments were provided from the
Funds. Our way of saying thank you to all our members for their
hard work and support in all our endeavours during the past-year.

Those of us who were left behind did not let up on the fund
raising. We held a very enjoyable and successful dance at the
Cricklewood Hotel on 22nd July. Music was supplied by “The
Melatones”. Dancing and Bar was till midnight.

‘We hear of so many deserving causes it is our aim to raise funds
with a view to easing the burden of our less fortunate people here
in London and at home when possible.

A dance at a later date is being organised by the Association for
the Cregg School for Disabled in Sligo.

Our Association has made a contribution to the Irish Olympic
Team Fund.

Our congratulations to those County Associations who featured
in the President’s £1,000 prize. It shows they are doing a good
job here in London. We see Clare has again retained the John
Vaughan Trophy for their contribution to the Irish Centre. Well
done, Clare.

We have read of several tragedies of late, the first being some
Sligo people drowned while fishing off the coast. Then a fire at the
N.U.I. Club, London, involving more deaths and, later, the tragic
plane crash at Staines in which more of our Irish people lost their
lives. To the families and relatives of those who so tragically
lost their lives we extend our sincere sympathy.

Arrangements are well in hand for our forthcoming Dinner
Dance at the Gresham Ballroom in October. Our Patrons, the
Bishops of Elphin, Achonny and Killala, The Mayor of Sligo and
the Irish Ambassador, have been invited to attend. We rely so
much on the support of other County Associations for a good turn-
out and trust their support will be forthcoming as on all previous
occasions.

Our next meeting will be held on the second Wednesday of
September at “The Gold Hawk”. New members always welcome.
Happy holidays to all our readers.

LUKE KENNEDY
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Kilburn

oas sales

just opened at

2 Kilburn Bridge, NWé

Telephone: 0l -328 6664
opposite Kilburn High Road Station

with JOHN CROME and
ADRIAN OKER

your North Thames Gas Board
Authorised Dealers always there
to personally show you their
wide selection of the latest

COOKERS
REFRIGERATORS
FIRES

WATER HEATERS
PLUS

CENTRAL HEATING

Special low-price offers on

some cookers, fires, fridges

27




WATERFORD ASSOCIATION — Continued from page 15
have been presented to The Council of Irish Counties Welfare
Fund (£100). The profit from the rafde held during the evening
will go to the Fr. Meehan Fund, Waterford City, an account of
which appeared in last month’s issue of the Journal. The amount
realised from the raffle was £30.

Talking of money matters our function held at the Cricklewood
realised £300 which was promptly handed over to the two deserving

cases.

Dates for your Diary ‘
Friday night, 22nd September, Benefit Dance at the Cricklewood

Hotel, N.W.2, music by Johnny McCauley Trio. Admission 50p.
(for a Belmullet man).

Saturday night, 18th November, Dance in aid of The Little
Sisters of The Poor, Stoke Newington, at The Loyola Hall, Manor
Road, Stoke Newington, N.16. Music by The Wild Rovers,
admission 50p.

Annual Reunion Dinner/Dance at Barkers

On Saturday, the 14th October, our Annual Reunion Dinner-
Dance will be held at Barkers Penthouse Restaurant, Kensington.
Tickets £3.

Saturday night, 23rd December, Bacon and Cabbage Supper at
The Irish Centre.

Tickets can be had from any of the undermentioned Social
Committee.

Mr. Bill Downing, 202 6357; Mr. J. Regan, 733 9965; Mr.
P. Moloney, 450 7027; WMr. Jack Griffin, 609 1693; Mr. John
O’Keefe, 120 Ivy Road, Cricklewood, N.W.2; or Mr. John French,
807 2114.

The Mayor’s Fund

Seventeen of our members attended the Buffet organised by The
Irish Centre in order to raise monies, for the Mayor of Camden’s
Fund, for the relatives of the victims or the recent rail disaster at
Eltham. Other members who could not attend gave donations.
The Irish Centre deserves a great deal of praise for putting on the
B}li}il‘et free of charge. £200 was handed over to the Mayor on the
night.

We are all very pleased to hear that Rev. Fr. W. Meehan has now
recovered from his accident and is doing very well. We look
forward to seeing him at our Reunion Dinner-Dance in Waterford
on 5th August.

Congratu_lations to Mr. W. Barron, a committee member and
former chairman on his appointment as Public Relations Officer
for J. Murphy and Sons Ltd.

To 15-year-old David Coulter and friend on winning the Slaney
Canoe Race at the Strawberry Fair held in Wexford recently.
David is a cousin of our past chairman Mr. W. Smyth.

To the Clashmore Set Group on their win at the Kilkenny Beer
Festival.
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To the T. Dunford Juvenile Group who had a special prize
presented to them for their wonderful display during the final. Two
Waterford Groups we can be very proud of.

May I take this opportunity of wishing all our members and their
friends a very happy holiday and loads of sunshine together with all
the other goodies we look forward to during a holiday.

God Bless,

M. J. DONOVAN,
Secretary

ANSWERS TO OUR QUIZ

JUNIORS
John Wayne
Seven
Tweeds
Don Quixote
The shoulder blade
Sound
Lemmings
She was Shakespeare’s mother
A deep blue dye
Borodin

SOPNI U W —

—

VETERANS

Shares on the Stock Exchange

Billy the Kid

Turkey

(a) Oxford (or Lincoln); (b) York; (c¢) St. Paul’s, London
Paul Revere

Never

Sk o —

CLARE ASSOCIATION — Continued from page 13

Attending the Mediaeval Dinner in the evening and then staying
at the West Count Inn for Bed and Breakfast. Sunday morning to
recover from the effect and flying back to London from Shannon
at 17.50 hrs. All for less than £20.

Our sincere sympathy to Mrs. Nora Lahiffe, her sisters and family
on the recent sudden death of her brother. Also to Mrs. Jimmy
Keane and Family on the sudden death of her husband.

(Mrs.) N. T. MORONEY,
Hon. Secretary
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LIMERICK ASSOCIATION — Continued from page 17
steps are necessary to provide this most needed amenity for our
exiles”.

Also present were Mr. Mick Mackey, the greatest of all Limerick
hurling stars and the equally renowned former mid-fielder, Timmie
Ryan. Con Mackey presented both with gold watches on behalf
of their many friends in London.

Other guests at the dinner were our Chaplain, Fr. Bluett; Fr.
Kiely (who travelled from Hastings); Frank Sheehan of the London
County Board; Pat Fanning, president of the G.A.A.; and the
former Mayor of Luton, Alderman Jim Cusson and his wife — to
mention but a few.

I myself had great pleasure in meeting hosts of friends both old
and new, and the only trouble was that the evening passed too
quickly to chat with everyone.

I would like to thank all our members who worked so very hard
to make this occasion such a success.

Our last Social held on the 10th June in the Cavendish Ballroom
was also a very enjoyable function and we are now planning ahead
to our Annual Dinner/Dance which will be held on the 6th October

—sagain in The Cavendish Ballroom — more details later.

- Z Béreavement
(J‘ << W We wish to express our sympathy to Mr. Don O’Sullivan on the

= iéent death of his father.

f 52 SHEILA T. O’SULLIVAN,

o Z j Hon. Secretary

&J % zEKERRY ASSOCIATION — Continued from page 25

O & Q ober, so persons interested are asked to contact the Secretary at
o T ’5 ,12112 IérzigaS 33 Ssoor} :its possible.
Q. E z. In conl'1 ron. wi i

junction with Pall Mall Travel, a special fare has been

darranged for travel to Dublin for the All Ireland Finals. At the
time of wrltlng_it looks like another trip for Kingdom followers
to Croke Park in September. Further details in next issue (after
the Semi-Final).

We learned recently of the death of one of London’s best known
Irish Businessmen the late Sean McGuill. We extend to his widow
and family our deepest sympathy. It was a pleasure for many of
us to know the late Sean McGuill and his passing will be a loss to
many. Under his guidance the Emerald Staff Agency gave an
introduction to the future to so many Irish boys and girls. The
co-operation that existed between the Kerry Association and the
Emeralq Staff Agency will, I trust, not be lost with his passing.
Ar Dheis Lamh De Go Raidh A Anam
Columban Fathers Concert .

At the Albert Hall on 7th November, the Columban Fathers
are holding a Variety Concert with top line artistes. Make a note
now to go and see a good evening’s entertainment.
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" MOTOR RACING FOR THE BEGINNER

Jody Scheckter, the brilliant young South African driver, gets the tail
way out during his first ever Formula Ford race in Great Britain.

Scheckter came to Britain last year as the winner of the Formula Ford
Driver to Europe Competition. This season, Scheckter is driving a works
McLaren Formula 2 car.

How does a young man make his start in motor racing? How
much will it cost to buy a car and race it for a season?

Two questions that every young motoring enthusiast will have to
ask himself at some point.

Three of today’s current Grand Prix drivers made their start in
Formula Ford — the “apprenticeship class” that was introduced
in 1967 to provide low-cost racing for the young enthusiast. Emer-
son Fittipaldi, the talented 25-year-old Brazilian, now team leader
of the Lotus Formula One Team; his team mate Australian Dave
Walker, 31; and fellow Australian Tim Schenken, 28 (Surtees), are
the three F.F. drivers who, in four years, have graduated to the
highest ranks of professionalism.

But Formula Ford has done more than produce the new gener-
ation of Grand Prix graduates. In every European country it has
produced its own stars and provided genuine 160 Km-an-hour
single-seater racing for hundreds of young men who yearned to go
racing on a low budget.

Just how small a budget? Tony Brise, 19, who lives in Dartford,
Kent, and is a student of Business Management at Birmingham
University, achieved in 1971 what must be the ambition of every
young would-be racing driver. He bought an Elden Formula
Ford, ran in 39 races, won the championship, was nominated as one
of the most promising drivers of the season, sold the car at the end
of the year and his carefully kept accounts reveal that the total cost
was £1,583. In round figures it cost him £40 for each race.

32 To be continued next month



Onout side
the grass is greenet.

Sowe send
better dairy products

to yout side. Kerrygold.

The Irish Dairy Boatd,
suppliers of Kerrygold finest dairy produce.



Ireland
for holidays.

For full information
call in, phone or write to
any of the Irish

Tourist Board offices
listed below.

150 New Bond Street,

London W.1. 01-493 3201.

28 Cross Street,

Manchester 3NH. 061-832 5981.
11 Bennett’s Hill, B1rm1ngham 2.
021-643 3882.

35 St. Enoch Square,

Glasgow, C.1. 041-221 2311.
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